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Rhagfyr 18ed/December 18th 2020 

Annwyl rieni/Dear Parents 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to all the children and staff for their 

continued hard work this term. 

 

This term has been challenging in many ways but it has also highlighted how our Ysgol Bro Famau 

‘family’ is able to pull together when things are tough. The children have shown that they are 

resilient and determined when faced with a new way of learning and have  risen to the challenge.  

I have watched with pride as the children have adapted and accepted with grace, the new 

routines that we have had to adhere to in order to keep everyone safe.  

 

Christmas has been different this year but it has still been exciting.  The children have enjoyed 

a virtual Christmas with a visit to the panto and a visit from Father Christmas without leaving 

their classrooms.  I think that some of the teachers have secretly enjoyed directing their first 

Christmas play on the small screen. I would like to thank all the teachers and support staff for 

all their hard this term and wish them a restful holiday. 

 

Although the start of 2021 may be challenging, we are hopeful that there is light at the end of 

tunnel and by the spring we will be able to return to a more ‘normal’ way of life with the 

introduction of a vaccine.  

 

On a personal level, I would like to thank everyone for the support that I have received since 

returning to school. Being amongst the children, staff and parents has been a huge comfort. 

 

I wish you all a peaceful and safe Christmas. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Mrs. E. Knight 
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